
Early voting for the 
November 8, 2022, general 
election will begin Monday, 
October 24, and run through 
Friday, November 4.  Ballots 
may be cast at the Coke County 
Courthouse in Robert Lee 8 am 
until 5 pm, Monday - Thursday, 
and 8 am until 1 pm on Friday.

Offices up for election 
include County Judge, currently 
held by Hal Spain; County 
Treasurer, currently held by 
Therese Emert; County/
District Clerk, currently held by 

By Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  the 

West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session 
September 27, 2022, in the 
Board Conference Room. 
President Beverly Burdett called 
the meeting to order at 9:35 am, 
declared a quorum was present, 
and Houston McGuireled the 
invocation. Board members 
present were Pat Stephens, Betty 
Lewis, Roma McCarley and 
Noel Tinkler. Houston 
McGuire, Administrator, Janie 
Munoz, BOM, Chris Martin, 
Consultant and Roger 
Alexander, Consultant, were also 
present at the meeting. Lyza 
Frasco, Houston’s shadow, also 
attended the meeting. The 
minutes from the previous 
meeting were approved. One 
absent Board member was 
excused from the previous 
meeting.

The Administrator gave his 
report.

In the staffing update, there is 
a still need for nurses. There are 
currently 38 residents as of  the 
meeting date. 

Danco Electric is still waiting 
on parts for the electrical work. 
The possible future start date is 
November.

In landscaping update, the 
sprinkler system has been 
repaired and is working well. 
Houston has contacted Logan 
Philley of  Crosscut Landscaping 
to complete some sod work that 
was delayed because of  the lack 
of  rain and extremely hot 
summer. There will also be some 
plants replaced in the 
landscaping that were lost 
because of  the drought. 

Houston reported he has 
accepted a bid from Padillo 
Painting for the outside of  the 
facility and adjacent building. 
Tentative start date is October 
24.

The use of  Cross HealthCare 
continues to be very 
advantageous to the facility.

The QIPP update is good and 

The financial report was 
discussed and approved.

Future agenda items were 
discussed.

The next regular meeting of  
the Board of  Directors will be 
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 Winton and Virginia Milliff  were recently 
honored with a retirement celebration at the courthouse in 
Robert Lee. The reception was held to honor their many years 
serving the Coke County Underground Water District.

Monica Reyes; Justice of  the 
Peace, currently held by Russell 
Johnson; and Commissioner 
Precinct 2, currently held by 
Paul Williams.  

With the exception of  the 
office of  Commissioner Precinct 
2, the above incumbents have all 
filed for re-election and will be 
on the ballot unopposed.  
Precinct 2 Commissioner Paul 
Williams will be joined on the 
ballot by Republican candidate 
Henry Chisholm and write-in 
candidate Cory Carroll.

The office of  Commissioner 
Precinct 4 was decided back in 
March during the primary when 
incumbent Joe Sefcik was 
defeated by George Ray Sparks.

the DSO stands at 39.
The Federal Survey was 

completed with no tags in the 
final result. Kudos to the 
administration and staff  for their 
excellent work!

The Friends of  the Robert 
Lee Care Center September 
meeting was held on Monday, 
September 19, 2022, with 10 
members present.

Minutes of  the previous 
meeting and the financial report 
were read and approved. Roma 
McCarley reported that she has 
located two life size reindeer 
made from rebar.  They will be 
around $200 each. A motion 
was made and carried to 
purchase these reindeer for yard 
decorations for RLCC.

Discussion was held on 
having a work day to help clean 
out the existing Christmas 
decorations.  Della Alexander 
will discuss setting a date for a 
workday with Mary Rodriquez.

Harriett Ann Demere 
reported that she has not had 
any contact with Rick Drennan 
to know when he will be able to 
work on the gazebo dedication 
plaque.

Members were reminded that 
the RLCC birthday party was 
the next day, Tuesday, 
September 20 at 3 pm. 
Discussion was held on items 
for the Homecoming Bake Sale 
which will be held Friday, 
September 30.  The only new 

item of  business was planning 
the annual Brown Bag 
Fundraiser.  It was decided that 
the Brown Bag Lunch will be 
held on Thursday, November 
10.  Beverly Bell will contact the 
Methodist Church to see if  the 
Family Life Center is available 
on that date.

Members were reminded that 
annual dues are due this month. 
The next scheduled meeting will 
be on Monday, October 24. 


